
Parents’ Bulletin  
Week beginning  14 May 2018 

 

Please find attached an information sheet 

given to us by the Educational               

Psychologist Team, which you may find 

helpful.  If you require further                

information please see the contact details  

on the leaflet. 

A Look Ahead 
 

23 May 2018  PSGA meeting 7pm 

    College Site 

 

25 May 2018  Celebration Assembly for 

    Year 11 (students only) 

 

25 May 2018  Last day of term 

     

 Top Achievers of the 
Week 

Congratulations to the following students on 

being acknowledged for their positive              

contributions to school last week 

Savanna Bell   7SVA  8 
Daisy-Mae Mccormack 7SVA  8 
Aaron Illescas-Ruiz  7SVA  8 
Josh James   7EMY  8 
Jake Couchman-Evans   7EMY  8 
Jordon Whiting  7TGR  8 
James Wyllie  7MDI  8 
 
Harry Rowland  8MHE  13 
Jess Thompson  8AJO  11 
 
Alicia Easdon  9SOS  13 
Connor Murdoch  9HLH  9 
Daniel Ward   9EFE  9 
Matthew Yates  9EMA  9 
 
Jack Hind   10JBA  9 
Naomi Norman  10BOD 9 
Holly Robinson  10CCR 9 
 
Hannah Reast  11JSH  5 
Joseph Bellian  11TBU 3 
Ben Elsdon   11NST  3 
Joseph Mableson  11SKI  3 
Kian Whiting   11RMU 3 
  
George Collins  12AKI  3 
Summer Marshall  12SWR 2 
Claire Meeks   12SWR 2 
Ione Powell   12ASC 2 
 
Kate Atkin   13GSI  1 
Marika Blythe  13ACX 1 
Zoe Lappin   13MCD 1 
Danni White   12ASC 1 
Daisy Whitehead  13ACX 1 
Ross Easdon  13GSI  1 

  Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Gold – 1st 96.79% EMY 98.44% KWI 95.00% EMA 98.18% KNE 92.50% JSH 

Silver – 2nd 96.40% MDI 97.42% MLA 94.29% HLH 96.07% AMR 91.19% SKI 

Bronze – 3rd 96.00% AZE 96.30% MHE 93.75% DWE 92.59% NEL 90.87% MTU 

    

Year Average 93.83% 95.87% 89.43% 89.81% 89.92% 

    

KS3/KS4 Average 91.87%   

ATTENDANCE 

ON LINE SAFETY 

I have been leading assemblies, with the police, to all            
students and the topic has been 'on-line safety'.     

A parents' version of the main issues can be found at  
http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/site_assets/
files/CEOP%20e%20safety.pdf   on the school website.  
We would be grateful if you could find time to read it 
and reinforce the very important messages it contains. 

 
Keith Prytherch 
Executive Principal 

http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/parents/key-dates
http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/site_assets/files/CEOP%20e%20safety.pdf
http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/site_assets/files/CEOP%20e%20safety.pdf




  P1 P2   P3   P4 P5   

Sports 
Hall 
Mon 
18/6 

  

Philosophy & Ethics 60 mins (8) 
Chemistry 90 mins (14) 
English Language 90 mins  (12) 
History 90 mins (18) 
Economics 90 mins (8) 
  

      

Biology 90 mins (16) 
English Language 90 mins (12) 
Mathematics 90 mins (22) 
Physical Education 120 mins (9) 
Philosophy & Ethics 120 mins (8) 
Product Design 120 mins In T1(12) 
Geography 120 mins (11) 
  

  

Tue 
 

19/6 
          

  

A7 
 

Wed 
 

20/6 

        

Further Mathematics 90 mins (4) 
Psychology 90 mins (5) 
Chemistry 90 mins (14) 
Drama and Theatre (?) tbc(3) 
  

  

A7 
 

Thu 
 

21/6 

        

Economics 90 mins (8) 
Physics 90 mins (7) 

  

A7 
 

Fri 
 

22/6 

        

History 90 mins (18) 
Maths 90 mins tbc (22) 

  

Year 12 Internal Exams - June 2018 

  P1 P2   P3   P4 P5 

Mon             

Tue 
 

19/6 

  
Maths (calc) 

90 mins 
  

  

Science 
Chemistry 

60 mins 
  

  

Media 
PE 

90/120 mins 
  

Wed 
 

20/6 

English Lit 
90 mins 

  
  

Science 
Physics 
60 mins 

  

  

Business Studies 
RE 

90/105 mins 
  

Thu 
 

21/6 

Maths (non-calc) 
90 mins 

  
  

Science 
Biology 
60 mins 

  

  
History 

120 mins 
  

Fri 
 

22/6 

English Lang 
105 mins 

  
  Catch up   

Geography 
120 mins tbc 

  

Year 10 Internal Exams - June 2018 



FUTURE HY  

FOR THE FUTURE 

16 May 2018 — University Campus visit for Year 9s to introduce 

them to the range of options in Higher Education.  Permission 

slips have now been sent out.  Can you please make sure they 

are returned if your son/daughter wants to attend as there are 

only 20 places available. 

22 May 2018—Brilliant Club Graduation at Durham University. 

PLEASE NOTE:  THE AMENDED START TIME.  All the successful 

participants will be graduating alongside the other schools in 

the region.  A bus will take the successful pupils and a maximum 

of 2 parents/carers to the event.  We will inform you of the bus 

departure time by letter.  The event will be held at Durham 

University on the evening of 22 May 2018.  The ceremony starts 

at 4.45pm and ends at 7.00pm 

Year 12 university information, advice and guidance conference 

– Tuesday 17 July 2018 at Sheffield University – for anyone who 

took part in Brilliant Club. The conference will focus on the 

theme of university and beyond with a variety of sessions for 

students and teachers.  

Student sessions will look at getting in to university and making 

the most of university to prepare for life beyond. Sessions    

include: 

Fulbright: Studying in the USA 

Social Mobility Foundation: How to make an impression 

The Brilliant Club: Showing subject passion 

TurnItIn: Academic integrity 

University of Bristol: The UCAS timeline and how to manage  

results day 

Wadham College, University of Oxford: Oxbridge interviews 

There will also be a teacher stand available on the day,           

with sessions on personal statements, admissions tests and 

information on supporting students to apply for the Sutton 

Trust US Programme from Fulbright so we can bring the        

information back to share with our students. 

A big Thank you to all the Year 11 GCSE PE students who 

were involved in the moderation last week.  Your               

commitment, effort and motivation over the last few weeks 

and on the day was exceptional and for that, we commend 

you.  The moderator was very impressed with the whole day 

and the students’ efforts.  It was a long day and many of the 

students had been playing either badminton or football for 

the whole duration, so they were no doubt exhausted by the 

time it had finished.  All focus now on the exams, so good 

luck to you all.   

Thanks to all involved in the GCSE PE Year 11 moderation. 

A Harvey 

{thw¢LbD b9²{ 

A Final ‘Ends’ the season. 

The season came to an end for the Year 11s in the 
final of the Hambleton & Richmond Area Cup.  There 
was obvious disappointment in losing 3-0 to      
Stokesley, but the score line far from tells the story 
of the Year 11 performance.  Northallerton played 
the better football in the first half, but could just not 
capitalise on chances made in the final third of the 
pitch. 
It was always going to be tough to come back from a 
second Stokesley goal, and in trying to push forward 
Stokesley scored a third goal towards the end of the 
match. Northallerton showed determination 
throughout the match, and never gave in. 
 
This determination and team spirit has been evident 
all season.  The semi-final 2-1 win over Richmond, 
was a mark of the improvement of the squad.  They 
lost to Richmond in the final in Year 9 and last year in 
the semi-final.  It was a superb performance in the 
semi-final this year. 
 
I hope the boys have enjoyed their school football 
over the last two years.  Mr Bunn and myself have 
enjoyed giving our time and working with them. 
 
Well done to everyone and good luck for the future. 
   
Mr Macrae & Mr Bunn. 

 

Year 11 Football Squad 2017-2018 

Colby Swales, Lewis Bleanch, Will Swales-Williams, 
Calum Mack, Joe Blackham, Josh Tart, Josh Watson, 
John -Ray Mackley,  Jack Weighell, Harry Thompson, 

Please can we ask that parents/carers reinforce 

the importance of road safety awareness to 

those students who cycle to/from school.   

Helmets must be worn at all times. 

http://www.fulbright.org.uk/
http://www.socialmobility.org.uk/
http://turnitinuk.com/


CATERING NEWS  
 SPECIAL FOOD DAYS FOR MAY 2018  

We will be celebrating the following days in May 2018 

13 May 2018 is National Apple Pie Day so we will be serving Apple Pie with Cream or Custard on the 14 

May  2018. 

National Chocolate Chip Day is on 15 May 2018 and we will be serving delicious Homemade Chocolate 

Chip Cookies and Muffins. 

20-27 May 2018  is British Sandwich Week and we will be serving different sandwiches throughout the 

week. 

Please look out for the posters with the details.  

ENGLISH GCSE INTERVENTION SESSIONS—WEDNESDAYS 3.15—4.00 

 
B12 MR WATKINS B10 MR MURPHY 

16 MAY 2018 

LANGUAGE 

PAPER 2 SECTION A Q4 

DETAILED COMPARISON 

LITERATURE 

POWER & CONFLICT 

POETRY 

23 MAY 2018 

LITERATURE 

LOVE & RELATIONSHIPS 

POETRY 

LANGUAGE 

PAPER 1/2 SECTION B 

WRITING SKILLS  

Attendance Reminder 

Illness 

If your son or daughter is unwell we ask that you please contact school by using one of the methods below. 

Telephone and leave a message on the absence line stating the reason for illness. 

 

School Site  01609 772888  College Site 01609 773340  

E-mail absences@northallertonschool.org.uk   **NEW** 

 

Late Arrivals 

Please ensure your son or daughter signs in at reception if they are late. 

Medical appointments 

Please try to arrange all appointments where possible after school hours.  There may be times when this is not       

possible but try to give us as much notice in advance as possible. 

mailto:absences@northallertonschool.org.uk


School Site: Brompton Road, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL6 1ED.  Phone: 01609 772888 Fax: 01609 770265 

College Site: Grammar School Lane, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL6 1DD.  Phone: 01609 773340 Fax: 01609 770265 

Executive Principal: Keith Prytherch   Associate Principal:  John Kelly 
 

 Website: www.northallertonschool.org.uk     Email: enquiries@northallertonschool.org.uk 

 Follow us on Twitter: @nsandsfc      Like us on Facebook: facebook.com/nsandsfc 

The Study Group—Calendar of Events 

Date   Event   Title      Time            Venue   For who? 

Every Thursday  Club   Moral Dilemmas     Lunch time         College Site G3 All Year Groups 

Kate Bowers 

The Careers Advisor 

Available on Monday and 

Friday lunchtimes Library 

(college) 

Mr JohnsonĀs Maths Challenge  

Exam Information  

Ctrl & click on the link below to visit the school VLE, where you will 

find the following exam information: 

GCSE warm up session Year 11 
Internal Exams for Year 10 & Year 12 
 

Normal school username/passwords will be required  
 

https://vle.northallertonschool.org.uk/course/view.php?id=459 

Replies to Mr Johnson by Monday 3.30pm at the latest, or you can 

email at:  johnson.a@northallertonschool.org.uk 

You have 12 snooker balls that look and feel  identical.  However, one of 
the balls is either slightly lighter or slightly heavier than the rest.  You 
can’t tell which ball is the odd one out by handling them, and you do 
not know if that ball is lighter or heavier.  You have a set of old-
fashioned balance scales. The scale with more weight in it will tip down, 
and the scale with less weight in it will tip up.  How do you figure out 
which ball is the odd one out, ŀƴŘ whether it is lighter or heavier, in just 
three-weighings? 

 

Solution for last time: The clocks will agree at 21:00 

FAO Parents of Students in Year 9 - 11  

Would your child be interested in coming to the York 

and North Yorkshire Medical Careers Day  on 

Tuesday 19th June 2018? 

The Day is for young people that are interested in a 

career in medicine, and will be led by medical students 

from local universities. Young people will hear about 

how the medical students prepared to enter Medical 

School, and will undertake activities such as            

Diagnostics and Emergency Medical Assistance.  

Young people will also hear from a qualified medic 

about his / her work, and there will be the opportunity 

to keep in touch with the medical students via our    

Facebook page. Comments from teachers last year 

included óreally good trip -  medical students were 

fantasticô  and  óvery useful, informative and  

interestingô .  

Event details:   

Venue: St John Fisher School 

Date: Tuesday 19th June 

Time: 1.30pm – 6.15pm 

Cost - £29 + V.A.T per student. [If you would like   

parents to make a private booking, please ask them to 

email me, the cost for this is £36 per student] 

If you have any queries about the Medical Days, please contact:  

John Waterworth 07725817009 

john.waterworth@mcsprojectsltd.co.uk 

Paul Waterworth 07702221938 

paul.waterworth@mcsprojectsltd.co.uk 

The revision page on our website, click here to access 

http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/students/

revision/   has a host of information on revision  

programmes which will help Y11 and Y13 students at this  

important time.  Here you will also be able to find the  

exam timetables and candidate handbooks. 

Piece of the week  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g65oWFMSoK0  

Keeping it topical, Vivaldi's 'Summer' 

Prom Photographs 

Prom photographs will be available on the 

night.  A form will be sent home, please 

add parents contact details, NOT students 

and bring it with you on the night. 

http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/
mailto:enquiries@northallertonschool.org.uk
https://vle.northallertonschool.org.uk/course/view.php?id=459
mailto:johnson.a@northallertonschhol.org.uk
mailto:john.waterworth@mcsprojectsltd.co.uk
mailto:paul.waterworth@mcsprojectsltd.co.uk
http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/students/revision/
http://www.northallertonschool.org.uk/students/revision/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g65oWFMSoK0


After the event 
Supporting children after an upsetting event 

This leaflet is designed to help adults to understand 
how children and young people might react to     
frightening events, and to give some ideas of what 
might help. Further copies are available from 
www.traumaticstress.org.uk 

 

Reactions after an upsetting event  
Children and young people sometimes witness or are 

involved in things that they find very scary or 
stressful such as accidents, violence or terrorist 
attacks. As they try to understand what happened 
and “get their heads around it”, the following    
reactions are common: 

Nightmares 

Memories or pictures of the event       
unexpectedly popping into the mind 

Feeling as if it is actually happening again 

Playing or drawing about the event time and 
time again 

Not wanting to think or talk about the event 

Avoiding anything that might remind them of the 
event 

Getting angry or upset more easily 

Not being able to concentrate 

Not being able to sleep 

Being more jumpy and being on the look out for 
danger 

Becoming more clingy with parents or carers 

Physical complaints such as stomach aches or 
headaches 

¶ Temporarily losing abilities (e.g. feeding and 
toileting) 

¶ Problems at school 

 
 

It’s quite normal to be upset, even for quite a while 
after an upsetting event; children and young people 
(and adults) may feel angry, sad, guilty, confused, or 
any combination of feelings. Some people continue 
to feel scared. Children and young people worry less 
if you can help them to see that their reactions are 
normal and understandable. 

Memories of upsetting events often start out as 
pictures and sounds that pop into people’s 
heads when they don’t want them to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The memories may bring with them all the fear 
and distress that came with the original event.  

What can be done to help? 

¢Ǌȅ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀǎ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ  
Everyone feels more secure when they know 
what to expect. An upsetting event often 
makes people unsure of what’s coming. You 
can help children and young people feel         
secure sooner, by sticking to their normal   
routines as much as possible, and continuing 
with their normal activities when possible. 
 

IŜƭǇ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ 
ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ 
Children and young people need a truthful 
explanation that makes sense of the main 
facts, which is appropriate for their age. Even 
younger children can really benefit from being 
given a description and explanation of what 
happened. 
 

Having an understanding of what happened 
helps in many ways: 

It helps the child to make sense of the    
upsetting event and to reduce some of the 
unpleasant feelings such as fear, anger and 
sadness. 

Talking through the events can help to   
correct misunderstandings. For example, 
some children may think that it was their 
fault; others are confused about important 

http://www.traumaticstress.org.uk/


facts. You can help to avoid this by being clear 
and open. 

It is helpful for children to be prepared so that 
they can talk to others about what has         
happened or answer people’s questions, if they 
want to. 

Thinking things through with your child can also 
help children to realise that although bad things 
can happen, they don’t happen so often that we 
need to be scared of them all the time. 

 

.Ŝ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ  
Sometimes parents and carers try to protect 
children and young people by avoiding talking 
about the event. They worry that they will upset 
them unnecessarily or make things worse. Some 
people hope that by keeping quiet, children and 
young people will forget all about the event. In 
fact, children and people are likely to benefit 
from talking about what’s happened, and they 
may need adult help to do this. 

 

Talking is usually helpful, but needs to be done 
carefully and sensitively at the right time for the 
child or young person. Try and provide              
opportunities, support and encouragement to 
help them to talk about it when they are ready 
to, rather than force them. Some children and 
young people may want to use dolls or toys, or 
draw pictures to help them to understand what 
has happened. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It can be difficult or distressing, but by thinking 
about, talking about and drawing what  
happened, you can help children and young   
people to take more control of the memory and 
be less afraid of it. 

 

If it’s too difficult for you to talk to your child, you 
could get another adult to help, such as a family 
member or a trusted teacher. It is helpful if all 
 

 

adults keep to the same story so that the child 
or young person is not confused. 
 

!ƴǎǿŜǊ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǘǊǳǘƘŦǳƭƭȅ 
Encourage children and young people to ask 
questions. Try to answer them simply and  
honestly. They may need to ask the same 
question several times, as a way of coming to 
terms with what has happened. If they ask the 
questions, they are probably ready to hear the 
answers. 
 
 

[ƻƻƪ ŀƊŜǊ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ 
If you are upset by what has happened, it may 
be more difficult to talk about the frightening 
event. You might want to talk to another adult 
about it or seek more support. 
 

When and where to seek more help 
Many children feel upset for a few weeks after 

an upsetting event. They may show this in the 
ways mentioned earlier. But over time, most 
become happier and more confident again. 
Some children will continue to have problems 
several weeks after the event. If you are wor-
ried that a child is very distressed, or continues 
to be distressed after a month or so, you could 
seek further help from your GP. 
They can check your child’s health and talk to 
you about who else could help. 
 

For further help or support , please contact: 

 

BRONIA HARRIS AT 

NORTHALLERTON SCHOOL & SIXTH FORM COLLEGE 

WHO CAN ORGANISE SPECIALIST SUPPORT 


